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The Spring Grove Borough Council met for a Committee Meeting on August 5, 2024. President 

Kevin March called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM. 

 

BOROUGH COUNCIL PRESENT:           ALSO PRESENT: 

Kevin March                                                   Beverly Hilt, Mayor 

Phillip Klocek     Scott Miller, Operations Manager  

Robert Whyland                                      Nicolle Ruth, Business Manager             

Darrell Ledford                                               Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant 

Peter Lombardi  

Tyler White 

 

BOROUGH COUNCIL ABSENT: 

Kristina Ruby 

 

Visitors 

 

Public Comment  

 

Meeting Items 

1. The check detail report for July 2024 was presented. Mayor Beverly Hilt asked for 

clarification on how payroll works for the intergovernmental agreement with Jackson 

Township. 

2. Council and staff discussed providing Spring Grove Baseball Association with tools for 

the baseball field located at the 6.7 acres.  

3. Council and staff discussed proposed dates to meet with Friendship Hose Co for their 

annual meeting with council. 

4. Council and staff discussed the Junior Council Member starting in September and mentor 

options. 

5. Council and staff discussed the Homecoming Parade detour map. The use of our fire 

department during the event was also discussed.  

6. Council and staff discussed the examination and cleanout of stormwater drains around the 

borough. Toys were removed from the drain in front of 4 S Water. Stormwater friendly 

weed spray was used to control growth in the stormwater drains.  

7. Council and staff discussed the Pixelle Crosswalk project. Pixelle will be working directly 

with Warehaus as the borough has no financial responsibility to the project.  



8. Council and staff discussed the shipping crates located in Caputo’s parking lot. A 

representative from Caputo’s will be coming to the August 19, 2024, council meeting to 

discuss the crates. 

9. Council and staff went into an executive session at 7:42 PM to discuss personnel and 

litigation. The executive session concluded at 8:26 PM.  

 

Adjournment 

President Kevin March adjourned the meeting at 8:26 PM. The next Committee Meeting is 

scheduled for September 3, 2024, at 7:00 P.M. 

 

Respectfully Submitted,  

Danielle Robison, Administrative Assistant 


